
 

    

 

 

 

 

       March 31, 2011 

 

 

Hon. Charles E. Grassley 

135 Hart Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

 Re:  Potential FBI Abuses of Expiring PATRIOT Act Authorities 

 

Dear Sen. Grassley: 

 

During yesterday’s Judiciary Committee hearing on oversight of the Federal Bureau    

of Investigation, you asked FBI Director Mueller whether any of the three expiring 

provisions of the PATRIOT Act have been the subject of any findings of abuse.  Mr. 

Mueller responded that he is not aware of any such findings. 

 

I am writing to share with you documents that the Electronic Frontier Foundation has 

obtained as a result of pending Freedom of Information Act litigation; documents that 

seem to contradict Mr. Mueller’s response to your question.  Our FOIA request sought 

information from the Bureau concerning the expiring PATRIOT Act provisions, and 

specifically covered: 

 

[A]ll records discussing or reflecting any instances in which the use      

of the authorities granted in the three provisions were deemed to be 

possibly unlawful or contrary to Executive order or Presidential 

directive, including but not limited to matters that were considered       

for referral to the Intelligence Oversight Board [“IOB”]. 

 

In response, the Bureau released several internal documents relating to potential reports 

to the IOB.  Although these documents are heavily redacted, and it is thus difficult to 

ascertain the substance of these potential “IOB matters,” the FBI deemed them to be 

responsive to our FOIA request for information concerning the expiring PATRIOT Act 

provisions.  Further, some of the redacted records indicate that they relate to “roving 

authority” and “over collection of FISA derived information.”  It thus seems clear that 

these documents are relevant to the question you raised with Mr. Mueller and, indeed, 

they suggest that there have been instances in which potential abuses of the expiring 

provisions were flagged within the Bureau. 

 

Given the FBI’s unwillingness to make public the attached documents in anything other 

than heavily-redacted form, and because these records appear to raise questions 

concerning the accuracy of Mr. Mueller’s response to your query, I urge you to pursue  
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this issue with the Bureau and ascertain whether there have, in fact, been instances in 

which the expiring PATRIOT Act provisions have been abused or improperly applied.   

 

Please feel free to have your staff contact me at 202-797-9009 if EFF can provide 

additional information or otherwise be of assistance. 

 

 

           Sincerely 

             
           David L. Sobel 

        Senior Counsel 

 

 

 

cc: Hon. Patrick J. Leahy 

 

attachments 
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